
        

 

 

 

 

 

The Eleventh Congressional District of the Great State of New Jersey celebrates Josh S. 

Weston as he is honored by the Partners for Health Foundation as a Community Catalyst; 

and, 

WHEREAS, Josh S. Weston, pursued a rigorous education, earning degrees from the City 

College of New York, and the University of New Zealand, where he graduated as a 

Fulbright Scholar. Additionally, he is the recipient of honorary degrees from several 

universities; and   

WHEREAS, Josh S. Weston, has uplifted others seeking an education through programs 

like the Weston Science Scholars, which has benefited over 1,000 high school students 

who attend a 5-week intensive science program at Montclair State University; and   

WHEREAS, Josh S. Weston, had a long and impactful career as the CEO and now 

honorary chair of Automatic Data Processing, a company that serves over 920,000 clients 

that has thrived under his leadership; and   

WHEREAS, Josh S. Weston, began his work for the Partners for Health Foundation as 

an original member of the Board in 1990, where he has been an invaluable leader and a 

guiding voice in their initiatives, notably those to address food insecurity and provide 

support to seniors; and 

WHEREAS, Josh S. Weston, has continued his service to our community and globally as 

a board member of the Partners for Health Foundation’s Leadership Advisory Council 

and for numerous other organizations including but not limited to the Community 

FoodBank of New Jersey, the New Jersey Performing Arts Center, the International 

Rescue Committee, and the Liberty Science Center; and 

WHEREAS, Josh S. Weston, has dedicated his life to the service of others, has impacted 

countless lives through his efforts, and has inspired us all with his example; now therefore   

BE IT KNOWN, the undersigned Member of the United States Congress, the Honorable 

Mikie Sherrill of the Eleventh Congressional District of the State of New Jersey, hereby 

recognizes Josh S. Weston as he his honored by the Partners for Health Foundation for 

his dedicated service to our community.  
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